Ripon College

Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, September 27, 2008
Attending:
Advisory Committee:
Kris Boucher, Lisa Bruce, Todd and Dawn Henrickson (VP-Admission Liasion), Gerard Hying, Jeanine Hying, Roger Jenisch and Carol Hart, Frank and Lori Kratky, Ann Lindberg (VP-Advancement Liasion), Joan Mutschelknaus,
Beth Patterson, Louise Ransom, Ann Rumpf, William and Debra Scholfield (President).
College Administration/Staff:
David Joyce (President of the College), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Lyn Corder (Vice President for Advancement), 
Larry Malchow '77 (Director of Development), Amy Gerretsen '04 (Assistant Director of Alumni Relations), Carol Seeliger (Office of Annual Fund, Alumni Relations and Parent Programs), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar), Nancy Hintz '82 (Associate Director of the Annual Fund), Stacy Chapin (Admission Program Coordinator).

A.
Welcome

1. Self introduction of parent board members and staff.
2. President Report by David Joyce

a.
Highest enrollment since 1972 (36 years).  1,057 students enrolled.

b.
College owns portions of Elm and Seward streets as of Thursday, September 25, 2008 and renovation will be starting next week.

c.
164 freshmen signed the Velorution pledge, the program has brought us great press coverage.

d.
Ripon College was the only college in Wisconsin to sign the Amethyst Initiative - advocating a possible change in the drinking laws through discussion and debate.  This has allowed open dialogue between administrators and students, as well as with politicians and students.

B.
Business Meeting

1.
Meeting called to order by PAC president couple William and Debra Scholfield.
2.
Spring meeting minutes were approved.
3.
Amy handed out thank you list of parents that were involved in several volunteer events.  There are always ways to help, including in the Admission Office, so please contact Amy to sign up for volunteer opportunities.

4.
The Family Weekend Schedule was reviewed.
5.
The next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, February 21, 2009 from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm with a Lunch and Learn portion.
6.
Michele Wittler reported on the first year students which included a Final Enrollment Report '08-'09 handout.
7.
Student Life Report by Chris Ogle

a. Student Activities Office has moved to the Commons with more "community space" for student organizations.
b. Two new student groups have formed on campus.
c. Ripon received a grant from Wal-Mart for 1st generation students.
d. On campus dorms are filled to capacity with 94% of student body living on campus, a goal of the College's Strategic Initiatives.

e. Counseling Office is busier than ever – A student intern in the masters counseling program from UW-Oshkosh is now helping Cindy Viertel part time.
8.
Admission Report by Stacy Chapin
a.
Current class is 49% male and 51% female, come from 29 different states, with 44 legacies this year.

b.
Working on recruiting next year's class and the numbers are looking similar to this time last year.
c.
Alumni/Parent Admission Alliance (AAA) is looking to recruit members from the PAC as volunteers.

d.
AAA information sheet and a parent decal were handed out.
9.
Annual Fund by Nancy Hintz
a.
Looking for suggestions on what the parents want to hear through various communications and open to comments/suggestions on various college publications they receive.
b.
Lisa Bruce commended the Annual Fund student callers.
C. Adjournment
1.
Meeting adjourned for Family Weekend festivities at 9:05 am which included the Continental Breakfast with President Joyce and various Breakout Sessions for families to attend.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Gabriel Gerretsen '04
Assistant Director of Alumni Relations
Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Executive Secretary
